California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
February 15, 2012
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: Greg Arment, Lesley Farmer, Keith Freesemen, Nat Hansuvadha, Beth Keely, Michelle Laws, Eileen Luhr, Vincent Novack, Susan Platt, Sharlene Sayegh-Canada, Dessie Underwood, Enrico Vettore, Wesley Woelfel
Guests: Mark Wiley (Associate Dean, CLA), Malcolm Finney, (chair, Linguistics), Carol Lord (Lingusistics)
Excused:

I. Call to Order 
II. The agenda was approved with the following change:
- reschedule of GWAR to the March 7, 2012 meeting to allow time for additional editing

III. The Minutes for the October 05, 2011 PARC Meeting were approved after an addition of “excused” section to attendees.
IV. Announcements
· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Seiji Steinmetz, PARC Vice Chair; Eileen Luhr, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.

· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.

· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your laptops or print material for meetings.
· Next scheduled PARC Meeting is March 7, 2012.

V. New Business:
1. Sharlene Sayegh-Canada offered a Program Review schedule update, which will be posted to Beachboard.
VI. 
Unfinished Business: 
1.   None
VI. Program Review Presentations:
· Lesley Farmer presented the UPRC Report for the Linguistics department.
· After the reading of the report, Dr. Finney discussed the material covered in the report, including review of syllabi (especially among adjunct faculty), course rotation among faculty, courses needed for graduation, the possibility of developing a phonetics course, and advising.  The department will hold a retreat in the spring.  Dr. Finney also addressed how the number of faculty affected teaching in the graduate and undergraduate programs.

· After discussion of recommendations, PARC approved the Linguistics Program Review Report.
VII. PARC Question and Answers 
· Dr. Sayegh-Canada reminded PARC members to submit preliminary reports first to members of the PARC steering committee.
VIII. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Luhr

(these minutes have not yet been approved)




